
 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING 25.02.2016 
THE OLD SCHOOL, LLANTWIT MAJOR 

 
 

Present: 
Cai Ellerton, Grace Bennion, Liam Taylor, George Boole, Kyle Burch, Cllr. Eddie 
Williams, Geraint Evans 
 
Apologies: 
David Maughan, Shannon Wade, Amy Hooper, Rebecka Stewart, Cerys baker, 
Luke Perry, Ieuan Moss, Aimee Turrell, Erin Jennings, Nick Toulson, Ve Van de 
Voorde 
 
Minutes of the last meeting 06.02.2016: 
Minutes from the last meeting were checked and agreed.  
 
Members’ updates: 
Members updated the group on what has been happening in the youth 
organisations they represent and the wider community including:  
 
Rights Ambassadors have attended a team day and are planning their 
workshops. 
Guides were visited by the Granddaughter of their founder. 
Llantwit Major Rugby Club has played their first game since Christmas.  
Vale Youth Forum Living Wage Task Group has written to the Welsh Assembly, 
the Vale of Glamorgan Council and local businesses about young people being 
paid a living wage. The Anti-Bullying Task Group has asked schools for copies 
of their anti-bullying policies and examples of good practice. 
 
Action Plan: 
Representatives from the Mayor’s charities will be attending the next meeting. 
Members said they were interested in having pottery sessions to make items to 
sell as part of their fundraising for the Mayor’s charities.  
The Volunteering Opportunities Task Group is meeting with GVS on Wednesday 
16th March, 5pm. 
The Communications Task Group is meeting on Wednesday 16th March, 6pm, at 
the youth centre. 
 
Mayor’s concert: 
Members’ discussed the Mayor’s concert. All agreed that it had been a great 
success and that it demonstrated that there are a lot of talented young people in 
the town. Members’ agreed that the concert would have benefitted from a bigger 
venue because of its popularity.  
CE and LT will attend the concert celebration on Thursday 10th March at 6pm as 
youth council representatives. 
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Spring Breakfast Invitation: 
Members were provided with details of Jane Hutt’s Spring Breakfast and 
informed that they needed to confirm their attendance with GE by Monday 29th 
February.  
 
‘Beth Nesa?/What Next? Feedback’: 
Members’ discussed the Children’s Commissioner‘s report detailing her findings 
from the ‘Beth nesa?/What next?’ survey. Members’ discussed the affordability 
of school lunches for young people from lower income families. BW agreed to 
raise the matter with the Vale Youth Forum to see whether the cost of school 
lunches was a Vale wide concern amongst young people.  
 
External lighting at Llantonian Hall and Town Hall.: 
Members’ agreed that RS had done an excellent job drafting a letter for the town 
council, expressing the youth council’s concerns about lighting outside 
Llantonian Hall and the Town Hall. Members finalised the letter and GE will 
submit to the town council. 
 
Town Council: 
Members agreed what news they would present at the town council meeting 
following this meeting. KB and LT will attend on behalf of the youth council. 
 
AOB: 
There was no AOB. 
 
Upcoming dates: 

 Thursday 25th February, 7.00pm-8.00pm – Town Council meeting 

 Thursday 25th February, 7.00pm-9.00pm – ACU session 

 Thursday 10th March, 9.00am-11.00am – Spring Breakfast 

 Thursday 24th March, 5.00pm-7.30pm – Meeting at Llantwit Library 
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